ENGLISH STATE TEST FOR THE 9TH GRADE

VARIATION A POINTS	NAME:	TOTAL 50
SECTION 1. GRAMMAR		
Choose the correct one. /6*1= 6	points/	
1.The pupils for their exam	yesterday evening at 7 o'clock.	
a. were studying b. ha	ave studied c. had studied d. studied	
2. When she was younger, she	for a long walk in the countryside.	
a. use to go b. used to g	go c. used go d. using go	
3. This football match iswe	e have ever played.	
a. the worst b. the wo	orse c. bad d. badly	
4. He just out.		
a. has/go b. have/gone	c. has/gone d. have/go	
5. I bought acar.		
a. nice big black b. black b	oig nice c. nice black big d. big black nice	
6. This is the girl comes	from America.	
a. whose b. which	c. that d. who	
SECTION 2. VOCABULARY	/ 5*1= 5 points/	
7. Choose the odd word. ADJECTI	VE	
a. wavy B. straight	C. curly D. cheek	
8. Choose the odd word. SCIENC	E	
a. physics b. history c. e	ducation D. biology	
9. Match the names on the left with	the definition on the right	
Robot -		
a. a machine which sends copi	es of documents	
b. a machine which makes cop	ies of documents.	
c. a piece of equipment allowing	g you to send information	
d. a machine which acts like a	person.	
10. Bill doesn'twhat people s	say about him.	
a. care b. matte	er c. disturb d. depend	
11. A woman who has got fair or pa	ale yellow hair.	
a. wavv b. blonde	c. dark d. straight	

SECTION 3. READING

A. Read the text and choose the correct answer. / 4*1 = 4 points /

Hi, my name is Telmen. I am a financial adviser. Yesterday I had a very busy day. I woke up at half past six. Waking up was so hard that I needed to wash my face with cold water to open my eyes. Then I went to the kitchen and had a cup of coffee and toast for breakfast. I brushed my teeth, took the trash out, ironed my clothes and finally I got dressed and left home around seven o'clock. I got on the bus at half past seven to downtown. I arrived at work at ten to eight. I needed to finish up six reports before noon. At twelve o'clock I had half an hour lunch with my colleagues. After lunch we had a meeting until two o'clock. Then I visited one of my clients at three o'clock to talk about his financial plans. I came back to work at around four o'clock and prepared three more reports. Finally at six I was able to leave my office and I was exhausted by the time I got home.

- 12. What time did he arrive at work yesterday?
 - a. at 6.30 a.m. b. at 7 a.m. c. at 7.50 a.m. d. at 8.10 a.m.
- 13. What did he need to do before lunch?
 - a. he needed to finish six reports. b. He needed to have a meeting.
 - c. he needed to visit one of his clients. d. he needed to talk about financial plans.
- 14. What do you think his job is?
 - a. an engineer b. a doctor c. an accountant d. a teacher
- 15. Which of the following questions you cannot answer?
 - a. why was he so sleepy? b. how many reports did he finish?
 - c. what time did he have his lunch? d. why did he visit his client?

B. Read the passage and choose the correct answer. /6*1 = 6 points/

Liverpool city council want to clear the city of fat pigeons. They say that people are feeding the birds, which makes them fat. The pigeons get bigger because their normal diet would consist of seeds and insects, not high-fat junk food they are eating in the city center. The council want people to know that everyone who feeds the pigeons is responsible for the streets being so crowded with these birds. They hope to encourage the birds to move away from the city center and into parks and open spaces. Ten robotic birds have been brought into the city center to scare the pigeons away and visitors are asked not to give the pigeons any food. The mechanical birds - known as 'robots' - will sit on the roofs of buildings. They can be moved around to different locations. They look like a peregrine falcon, which is a bird that kills pigeons. They even make noises and flap their wings to scare the pigeons. They hope that the pigeons will go away before the city becomes the European Capital of Culture in two years.

- 16. Pigeons are fatter in Liverpool than in other cities.
 - a. Yes b. No c. Doesn't say
- 17. Pigeons get fat because they eat seeds and insects.
 - a. Yes b. No c. Doesn't say
- 18. Visitors shouldn't feed the pigeons.
 - a. Yes b. No c. Doesn't say
- 19. The robotic birds are similar to pigeons.

	A . Yes b. No c. Doesn't say
20 I	iverpool is the European Capital of Culture.
20. L	
04 T	a. Yes b. No c. Doesn't say
21. I	They can be moved around to different locations
	a. Yes b. No c. Doesn't say
Matc	th the correct definition. /4*2 = 8 points/
2	A. the study of land and how we use it B. the science that studies living organisms C. the science of matter and energy and their interactions D. a group of related sciences, including algebra, geometry
1	
SEC	TION: 4 WRITING
2	6. Read the words and write them in the correct place. /5*1=5p/
	(shirt, excited, heard, part, red)
Hi,	
anno She v funny Marc	so/a/ to invite you to the new play you have already known about the buncement. Have you/b/ that my aunt Jennifer will have to take/c/ in it? will be a girl of 13. She must appear in a bright/d/ dress and long black stockings. It's y, that last year she had to be a boy in blue shorts and an orange-colored
2	7. Write an essay: Which is better? Summer or Winter \ 60-70 words \ \ \ 16 points \
- - -	Discussing summer and winter of Mongolian seasons Which do you prefer? Why? Describing favorite one

	ENGLISH STATE 1	TEST FOR THE 9^{Th}	GRADE
VARIATION B POINTS	NAME	:	TOTAL 50
SECTION 1. GRAMMA	AR .		
Choose the correct or	1е.		/6*1= 6 points/
1. My brother and siste	r playing tennis	s at 11a.m yesterda	у.
a. are b.	was c. were d. is	6	
2. Jackbadmintor	n every week when he	was young.	
a. used to play	b. uses to playC	used play D. is ι	sing to play
3. This story is the	I have ever heard.		
a. interesting b	. more interesting c.	most interested	d. most interesting.
4. My grandmother has	weight.		
a. lost b	. lose c. losing	d. be lost	
5 They bought a	purse in the sales.		
a. black new leathe	er b. black leather r	new	
c. new leather black	d. new black leat	her	
6. Maralmaa is the girl	believes in ghost	S.	
a. who	b. which c.	whose d. who	en
SECTION 2. VOCABU	ILARY		/ 5*1= 5 points/
7. Choose the odd word	d. ADJECTIVE		
a. old b. mide	dle-aged c. length	d. young	
8. Choose the odd word	d. SCIENCE:		
a. experiment b	. geography c. chemi	stry d. physics	
9. Bill doesn'twh	at people say about hin	٦.	
a.depend I	o. disturb c. care	d.matter	
10. Match the names o	n the left with the defini	tion on the right	
A librarian is			
A. someone who owns	or works in a shop.		

- B. is the person who responsible for a newspaper.
- C. a person who works in a place which lends books.
- D is a person or company responsible for having book printed and organizing its sale.
- 11. A woman who has got fair or pale yellow hair.

a. straight b. wavy c. dark d. blonde

SECTION 3. READING

A. Read the text and choose the correct answer. / 4*1 = 4 points /

Dolphins are marine mammals that are related to whales and other sea animals. A marine mammal is one that lives in the water. Dolphins are found all over the world's oceans as well as in seas, lakes and rivers. Dolphins are carnivores (meat eaters) and feed on fish, squid (a sea creature with a long body) and other marine life. They often swim together in groups called "pods." They are thought to have powerful eyesight and hearing, but do not have a sense of smell.Dolphins come in different sizes. Some are smaller than the average person, but others, such as the orca, can be 30 feet long, or more than five times as long as the average person. Dolphins are thought to be very intelligent and communicate with each other using short, sharp sounds and whistles. All dolphins are powerful swimmers. Have you ever seen a dolphin? Groups of dolphins can often be seen moving up down quickly in and out of waves close to the shoreline.

12.	Marine mamn	nals live	\1\	
	a. on land	b. in the desert	c. in the water	d. in the forest
13.		_ are most close	ly related to the dolpl	nin. \1\
	a. Whales	b. Cats	c. Squid	d. Sharks
14.	Dolphins do n	ot	\1\	
	a. have a se	nse of smell	b. have good hearing	g
	c. communi	cate	d. have good eyesig	ght
15.	Which of the f	following would a	dolphin probably not	eat? \1 \
	a. squid	b. fish	c. marine life	d. plants

B. Read the passage and choose the correct answer. /6*1 = 6 points/

Indira married Feroze Gandhi in 1942. The couple had two sons Rajiv and Sanjay. Her husband died of a heart attack in 1960 and Sanjay – who was destined to be her political heir – perished in a plane crash in 1980. Devastated by the loss of Sanjay, Indira persuaded a reluctant Rajiv to quit his job and enter into politics. After his mother's assassination in 1984, he served as Indian Prime Minister from 1984-89. Indira Gandhi was a rare example of a woman rising to the most powerful position in Indian society. She did not consider herself a feminist but was concerned with issues relating to women and she saw her own success as proof that talented women could rise to the top. During her administration, equal pay for men and women was enshrined in the constitution. In a speech on "True Liberation of Women", March 26, 1980, she said: "To be liberated, woman must feel free to be herself, not in rivalry to man but in the context of her own capacity and her personality." She also sought to mobilize Indian woman for the cause of Indian Independence.

16. Indira and Feroze Gandhi had 2 sons.				
	a. Yes	b. No	c. Doesn't say	
17. Ra	ajiv voluntari	ly worked as	Indian Prime Minister.	
	a. Yes	b. No	c. Doesn't say	

18. Indira Gandhi was the powerful woman in Indian society.

a. Yes	b. No	c. Doesn't say			
19. Indira was a	feminist.				
a. Yes	b. No	c. Doesn't say			
20. She said: "To	20. She said: "To be liberated, man must feel free to be himself."				
a. Yes 21. He served as	a. Yes b. No c. Doesn't say 21. He served as Indian Prime Minister from 1984-89.				
a. Yes	b. No	c. Doesn't say			
Match the corre	ct definitio	n. /4*2 = 8 points/			
	· ·				
1		2 4			
SECTION: 4 WR	ITING				
26. Read the	words and	write them in the correct place. /5*1=5points/			
/you, concert, ho	me, excited	like/			
Hi,					
I'm so	/a/ that yo	u're coming to stay with me for a week!			
On your first evening here, there's a rock/b/ in our town. Would you/c/ to go to the concert or would you prefer us to relax at?					
Also, shall we go climbing in the mountains while are here?					
Let me know if you have any questions.					
See you soon,					
Sandy					
27. Write an ess	ay. Do you	have any siblings? \ 60-70 words \ \ \ 16 points \			
-full name					
-job/studies/habits					
- appearance and character of your siblings					
-description and atmosphere of meeting them					

ХАРИУЛТЫН ХУУДАС

..... ангийн сурагч овогтой......

оонО	Сурагчийн хариулт /A,B,C,D,E/ аль нэгийг бичнэ.	Багшийн үнэлгээ
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
1		
2		
2		
2		
2		
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 2 2 2	Cypare (Cypare

Нийт авсан оноо	
Гүйцэтгэлийн хувь	
Түвшин	
Шалгасан багш	

26	5	
27	16	
нийт	50	